Welcome Back!
Welcome back. Our whole school topic of ‘Connections’ couldn’t have been more successful. Never have our children felt so connected to their community than after six weeks of learning all about the vibrant lives of people living on their doorsteps. It was great to see so many children proud to show their parents their work displayed on thew walls of the hall during our great exhibition. It’s quite amazing how we managed to fit so much hard work into the last few weeks, alongside International Women’s Day, Red Nose Day, World Book Day, World Poetry Day, visits from the director of BGS, careers day, indoor curling and all the fun in preparing for the DAaRT graduation… Could someone please have a word with Mrs Ballard? There is simply too much fun in this school! 
I’d also like to thank you for your time and effort in reading with your children at home. So many children are readings as regularly as they were when they were in reception. Remember the excitement of getting those first Biff, Chip and Kipper books? Well year six are just as excited to read the next page of Anne Frank’s Diary or The Hobbit! Believe me - I know about these things – reading makes all the difference.  

For the next half term, we study the intricacies of the human body. We build on learning about the skeleton from the previous term by researching the human heart and circulatory system. This includes plenty of study, both theoretical and practical. Our learning is wonderfully complemented by following Malorie Blackman’s most impressive piece of children’s literature, Pig Heart Boy. It is full of emotion, science and fantasy and always leaves a lasting impression on year six children.  Our artwork too is inspired by the works of great artists and their interpretations of the human body. We look at the delicate facial features of Bottecelli’s Venus, the sumptuous hair of Albecht Drurer’s self-portrait, bring things into the modern era with the gnarled hands of Egon Schiele, the perplexing eyes of Margrite and finally onto the through provoking skulls of Damien Hirst. Finally the children will create their own large artwork focusing on the inseparable nature of body and soul. 
And of course, the SATs are back. They will take place on the week beginning Tuesday 8th of May so please make sure you children are in school for the whole of that week. It is very important to me that the SATs process is not a stressful situation. By this point in the year, a good night’s sleep is all the preparation that they need. Indeed, the children might be surprised by how much they enjoy it! They’ve got everything they need to succeed.  
If for whatever reason you need to get in touch with me, don’t hesitate. I prefer face to face meetings, outside if you prefer, but will happily chat on the phone. The absolute best way to contact me is with a handwritten note placed in your child’s hand. This system has worked wonders so far this year, just ask your child!  
Mr Jones 

